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      ALAMEDA RECREATION AND PARK COMMISSION 
      MINUTES FOR REGULAR MEETING 
                     
DATE:                       Thursday, January 12, 2023 
TIME: 7:00 p.m. Called to Order 
PLACE:   City Hall Council Chambers  
  
A video recording of the meeting may be viewed at https://alameda.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx 
The following are action minutes in keeping with the Sunshine Ordinance 2-91.17.  
 
ROLL CALL 
Present: (Teleconference via Zoom), Chair Navarro, Vice Chair Alexander, Commissioner Robbins, 
Commissioner Nguyen and Commissioner Jones. 
Staff: (Teleconference via Zoom) Alameda Recreation and Park Department (ARPD) Director Amy 
Wooldridge 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Vice Chair Alexander moved to accept the minutes of December 8, 2022 Regular Meeting as presented. 
M/S Vice Chair Alexander / Commissioner Robbins  
All present in favor with 5 ayes via roll call vote.  
 
WRITTEN AND ORAL COMMUNICATIONS (For topics not on the agenda) 

• Written Communication – Public Comment Written Communication regarding the Tennis Courts 
from Kristin Fairfield, Frank Rolek, Jason Yang, Kwok Yin Chan, Tony Lam, Tony Xiong, Charlie 
Dewett, Drew Cribley, Lynne Harrington, Manoj Mehta, Ken Fagel, Larry P. Carter, Jeffrey Nibler 
and Paige Ivey. 

• Oral Communication – none 
 

REPORT FROM THE RECREATION AND PARK DIRECTOR 
• Director Amy Wooldridge gave the Director report. See Exhibit 1.  

 
REPORTS FROM COMMISSIONERS 

• Vice Chair Alexander: Visited Lincoln Park and thanked Matt Nowlen, Park Manager and his 
staff for doing a great job in taking the diseased trees down. Planning to attend Bohol Circle 
Immigrant Park Grand Opening. Visited Morace McKay, Mastick Senior Center Recreation 
Manager and his staff and said they all seemed happy. 

• Commissioner Robbins: Has been posting the information about the Underground Teen Center 
at Wood School where he works and has had several students who are interested in joining. 
Encouraged outreach to other schools to promote the program and he would be willing to 
volunteer to do that outreach. Happy to hear the bus trips at Mastick are increasing. Kudos to 
Park Manger Matt Nowlen for putting stairs on the slide at Jean Sweeney Park as there are a lot 
of children enjoying it. Plans to attend the Bohol Circle Immigrant Park Grand Opening. Would 
like to see art displays throughout the Main Street Linear Park and is happy there are trees being 
planted there. Nice to see the seals out on the dock by Encinal Boat Ramp. 

• Commissioner Nguyen: Walked her dog to Seaplane Lagoon Park to see the art structure. 
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Enjoys seeing the art pieces in the parks. Asked if there is there a water fountain for dogs? 
Answer by Director Wooldridge: There are 2 drinking fountains that include a fountain for dogs 
at Seaplane Lagoon. Commissioner Nguyen: Also walked her dog at Bohol Circle Immigrant 
Park and hopes to go to the Grand Opening. Asked if the parking was next to the utility structure? 
Answer by Director Wooldridge: Yes, that is where the parking is and she will check with Public 
Works to see if they can put up parking signs at Bohol Circle Immigrant Park parking lot.  

• Commissioner Jones: Didn’t get to visit parks due to the weather. Noticed a lot of bark chips are 
being brought in to Main Street Linear Park and asked if the wood chips were coming from fallen 
trees in the parks. Also asked about the boundaries of Main Street Linear Park. Answer by 
Director Wooldridge: Main Street Linear Park is 11 acres which starts at Ralph Appezzato 
Memorial Parkway and Main Street, continues along Main Street to Singleton Street. ARPD and 
Public Works use the wood chips from fallen trees for mulch around town as needed except for 
playgrounds. 

• Chair Navarro: Visited Lincoln Park with her children and said the new playground is being used 
a lot. A few Alameda parents said they really appreciated the Winter Wonderland Camp which 
is held through the school breaks and noted that the camps fill up quickly as there is a high 
demand for them. Walked through Chochenyo Park and was happy to see the trees that were 
planted 2 years ago are doing really well. 

AGENDA ITEMS 

6-A Introduction of David Leimsieder, Recreation Services Manager 

Director Wooldridge introduced and along with the Commissioners gave David a warm welcome to 
the ARPD team. David shared his background and experience with the Commissioners.  

6-B Approve the City of Alameda Transportation Program Plan for Seniors and People with 
Disabilities for Fiscal year 2023/2024 [2023-2714] 

Presentation was given by Katherine Kaldis, Paratransit Coordinator which included the FY 2022-23 
Status Summary, eliminated services of the Alameda Loop Shuttle, information regarding the new 
free AC Transit Bus Pass Program, the Alameda Independent Mobility Program (AIM), customer 
service and outreach, recommendations, planning process and budget which is funded by Measure 
BB and the Fund Balance.  

Public Comments - none 
 
Commissioner Comments 

• Commissioner Nguyen: Thanked Katherine Kaldis for the presentation. Asked if there was any 
feedback from Waters Edge clients who were originally upset with the Alameda Loop Shuttle 
being discontinued? Answer from Katherine Kaldis: She spent time explaining the new 
presented options and how it could work for them and speaks to them frequently. They are now 
happy with the new options. 

• Commissioner Robbins: Thanked Katherine Kaldis for the nice presentation. Shouldn’t the City 
or County be including improving bus stops with their ongoing improvements? Answer from 
Katherine Kaldis: The particular Capital improvements that they provide, is a one-time expense 
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and are for making the bus stops and curb more accessible for seniors or people with disabilities.  

• Chair Navarro: Asked about the COVID-19 restrictions? Answer from Katherine Kaldis: Haven’t 
taken it off the table because of new variants and the vulnerability population. It depends how 
COVID-19 is going through the community which will make decisions to pull back on trips or 
have reduced seating. At this time, there are no restrictions, but it could change. 

6-B Motion  

Commissioner Nguyen motioned to approve the City of Alameda Transportation Program Plan for 
Seniors and People with Disabilities for Fiscal year 2023/2024 as presented. 

M/S   Commissioner Nguyen / Commissioner Jones  
All present in favor with 5 ayes via roll call vote.  
 
6-C Review and Comment on Playground Replacement Plan 
Director Wooldridge gave report which included the background, list of completed playgrounds and 
how they were funded, list of proposed playgrounds for replacement, cost and safety surfacing 
including the benefits of poured in place (PIP) versus wood fiber surfacing. 
 
Public Comments  
None 
 
Commissioner Comments 

• Commissioner Nguyen: Inquired what inclusive refers to with the playgrounds. Answer from 
Director Wooldridge: Inclusive means that the playground can be used by children of all physical 
and developmental abilities to play together as opposed to a playground that simply has some 
components that meet ADA. Commissioner Nguyen: What do other City’s do around the PIP 
and wood chips? Answer from Director Wooldridge: We do not have an analysis of other cities 
playground surfaces, but in general most cities use both depending on cost and function.  

• Commissioner Jones: Is the PIP instead of wood fiber?  Answer from Director Wooldridge: Yes.  

• Commissioner Robbins: There needs to be more funding for the Recreation and Park 
department to maintain the services and parks. Would be willing to go before the City Council to 
request. 

• Vice Chair Alexander: Thank you for the report. Likes the plan with the caveat to have more 
funding to have the playgrounds done. Thinks we should look at each park individually to decide 
whether PIP of wood fiber. Asked how can we go about asking the City for more funds for the 
playground replacement? Answer from Director Wooldridge: Plans to request more funds for 
playgrounds this year due to increasing costs and the budget has been flat since 2014.  Will 
bring the requests for City Council to the Recreation and Park Commission in February for their 
input.  

• Chair Navarro: Do the cost numbers in the report include PIP? Answer from Director Wooldridge: 
No, the report does not include PIP costs. Chair Navarro: Are the funds limited to playgrounds? 
Answer from Director Wooldridge: Yes, the funds are specific to playground replacement. Chair 
Navarro: When you present a playground for replacement is there more of a criteria than just 
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age? Answer from Director Wooldridge: Yes. As playgrounds age the maintenance becomes 
more difficult with obsolete parts and repairing cracks in the structure. The replacement criteria 
also considers equity across the island. 

6-C Motion 

Vice Chair Alexander motioned that staff continue to pursue this plan and look at whether to use PIP 
or wood fiber as it comes up for each park and that we will look forward to seeing the budget next month 
from Director Wooldridge. 
M/S Vice Chair Alexander / Commissioner Nguyen 
All present in favor with 5 ayes via roll call vote.  
 
 
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA:  

• Presentation on the Climate Action and Resiliency Plan Annual Report and 2023 Work Plan. 
• Presentation on the draft concept for Clement/Tilden project and dog park option 
• ARPD FY 2023-25 Budget 

 
SET NEXT MEETING DATE:  Next meeting is a Regular meeting on Thursday, February 9, 2023. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
Chair Navarro adjourned the meeting at 8:46 PM. 
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